Dear All Parents

It was very quiet in school without many of the pupils but you are helping to minimise the spread of the C19 virus. We had a Senior Leadership Meeting Today and decided to keep a skeleton crew of staff with the necessary skills to run the school with the very low numbers we now have. We are pleased to be able to support very essential workers carry out their critical roles.

The staff teams will be rotated each week. Staff not in school, who are healthy, are continuing to work hard in roles from the safety of their homes. In light of rotating staff and the ever-changing scene we have now decided to cancel parent consultation phone conversations until further notice.

We will not have any staff running the front office but you can still phone in and you will be redirected to Mrs Chapman who is working remotely. Staff leaders, myself, my deputy headteacher Mrs Simpson and Assistant Headteacher Mrs Darch will be taking turns to be at school also.

We hope that all of the children are well and coping with not being at school. We miss them very fondly. As a gesture we will be making a series of videos of our staff reading books for your children to see. These will be released soon this week!

Please ensure you are not mixing with people outside of your home to keep the virus from spreading.

Kindest regards and please keep safe.

Mr Baxter